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Dedicated to restoring the American 
 

Chestnut Tree 

Dr. Laura Guertin  is an Associate Pro-

fessor of Earth Science at Penn State 

Brandywine and member of Tyler Arbo-

retumôs Board of Trustees. Dr. Guertin is 

currently spending much of her time, 

when not conducting research, exploring 

the Arboretum during her sabbatical. She 

will provide an overview of what Tyler 

has to offer to visitors, volunteers, and 

fans of local history and horticulture. Her talk will highlight 

some of the collections and programming that makes Tyler a 

unique public garden in the region. She currently maintains a 

blog titled ñJourneys of Dr. G at Tyler Arboretumò (http://

journeysofdrgattyler.wordpress.com/).  

Michael Rains has an accom-

plished 45-year career with the 

United States Department of Agri-

culture, Forest Service, focusing 

on land stewardship. He is cur-

rently the Director of both the 

Northern Research Station in 

Newton Square, PA and the na-

tional Forest Products Laboratory 

in Madison, WI. Michael will speak about forest con-

servation and the state of forestry and the forest indus-

try in the US in broad terms. He will then cover a few 

specific topics of interest, including US Forest Service 

research on the American chestnut and American elm.  

Kristine Averill is a plant community 

ecologist and PhD candidate in the 

Penn State Intercollege Graduate De-

gree Program in Ecology. Her current 

research focuses on the role of white-

tailed deer in plant invasion. Using 

field data from 20 sites across the Mid-

Atlantic Region and by conducting 

deer preference trials at the Penn State 

Deer Research Center, her work shows that deer are facilitat-

ing plant invasion via two mechanisms. In her talk, Kristine 

will discuss the results of her research in the context of hu-

man-altered habitats and plant community re-assembly.  

Dr. Bob Moreau  and Dr. Mike 

Haas are researchers at 

USDAôs Eastern Research Sta-

tion in Wyndmoor, PA. Their 

talk will describe their research 

efforts aimed toward the goals 

set forth in the Renewable Fuel 

Standards released in 2008. Dr. 

Moreauôs research focuses on 

utilizing the coproducts of bio-

fuel production. Dr. Haas re-

search focuses on techniques to 

produce and improve biodiesel.  
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PA-TACF President, 

Don McCann.  

D E D I C A T E D  T O  R E S T O R I N G  T H E  A M E R I C A N  C H E S T N U T  T R E E  

             Presidentõs Corner 
 As we do every year, this 

spring the Chapter put thousands of 

chestnut seeds in the ground, ever to 

improve resistance to the 

blight.  Before the last snow of the 

season fell, the Chapter Board also 

planted some ñseedsò.  These were 

changes intended to improve our 

effectiveness as a Board 

and overall as a Chapter of TACF. 

 The first ñseedò planted was 

when a committee reviewed PA-

TACFôs 5-year strategic plan 

which covered 2008 - 2013.  Our 

new plan, initially 2014-2018 inclusive, will 

become a rolling 5 year plan.  It will be re-

viewed annually to assess our results of the 

current year and be extended one more year 

into the future. 

 The strategic plan has three major 

areas of focus: science and research, out-

reach, and operations. These areas of focus 

cover the main goals of the organization, 

which are then delineated into several dis-

tinct objectives with specific action plans 

(strategies) for carrying out those objec-

tives.  This ñseedò has sprouted. And now 

we need to nurture it. 

 The second ñseedò was planted this 

summer at our August Board meeting at 

Ag Progress Days, outside of State Col-

lege.  There we created committees 

to correspond to each of the 13 objectives 

contained in the strategic plan.  The charge 

to the committees is to develop the specific 

action plans to carry out the strategies to 

meet the goals. The action plans will de-

scribe what is to be done, by whom, in what 

time frame, and what resources-dollars 

and material will be required.  The Budget 

committee will work with each of the other 

committees to pull together financial infor-

mation related to the action plans in order to 

create a budget for the Chapter. 

 Our new seeds have germinated and 

are taking root! The committees are working 

to develop these action plans this fall so that 

they may be incorporated into the Strategic 

Plan for adoption at our next Board Meeting 

in January 2014. 

 Here's the third ñseedò we hope will 

flourish; these committees are open.  We in-

vite all chapter members to get involved. 

Visit http://www.patacf.org/a-message-from-

the-pa-chapter-president/ for a link to our 

strategic plan, in itôs current draft form. If 

you have an interest in the work of any of the 

committees please let us know.  Contact 

Stephanie Bailey, our Chapter Administrator 

at syb5206@psu.edu or 814-863-7192.  As 

we noted this process is on-going, so anytime 

is a good time to jump in.   

 

Let's look forward to a great harvest! 

THANKS AGAIN!!! 
 

Another great season of vol-
unteering comes to an end.. 
We sincerely thank all of the 
volunteers who came out to 
plantings, inoculations, 

events, talks, classes. Thank you to all of our sup-
porters, including NPC! 
 

Pictured above: Dave Armstrong showing that board 

members like to get their hands dirty, too. 
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